Commander T. J. Hamilton, Division of Aviation Training, Navy Department, 610 H Street, Northeast, Washington, D. C.

Dear Commander Hamilton:

I am enclosing copy of a letter I have written to Lieutenant Dan Partner concerning Ralph Dugan who is desirous of getting into the physical fitness program of the Navy.

I recommend Ralph Dugan without reservation or evasion. He is, in my opinion, highly qualified for this type of work and will do a good job in whatever he undertakes. His character and habits are of the highest quality. He is a hard worker, thoroughly dependable and reliable, and uses his head in getting the job done. I understand that he is sending his oredentials to you.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH